
Friday 11th June 2021 
Dear Parents and Carers,  

Welcome back to the final half term of the year.  At last the warmer   
weather has arrived and we can put away the thermals!  I hope you were 
able to enjoy the sunshine and fill the half term with family fun.   

We have reviewed our plans for this half term in line with the countryõs roadmap.  Unfortunately, in contrast to the 
sunshine, the picture in the country in terms of Covid is looking a little bleaker as infection numbers rise in Walsall, 
and the government has inferred that they will be delaying the easing of guidelines, although it is not clear yet 
when the new date for this will be.  

We are very disappointed but this means we have had to adapt our plans in school in order to comply with                   
guidelines and protect our school community.  Therefore, we are unable to invite parents into school for the 
planned events during this half term.   This is incredibly frustrating as we had really hoped we could begin the  
journey back to normality but we shall all have to wait a little longer.   

Adapted school plans for the summer term  

New Reception children and new Nursery children parent meetings:   We are currently putting together 
a comprehensive information pack that will hopefully answer all our familyõs questions.  The staff teams are 
also putting together short films so our parents and children can meet the teachers and gain an insight into 
our learning environments.   

Transition week:  Will continue for our Woodlands children.  
Health and Fitness Week:   Our theme this year is playground games as children will learn new games to 

play, game rules, taking turns and how to play fairly.  We shall undertake a sports event in each family 
group but they will be different to the usual sports days.  Children can come to school in sports clothes for 
the week ready to get active! 

Y6 production and presentations:   We shall continue with both events and film them.  If all parents agree, 
then we shall distribute the film to all our families so parents can watch at home with their child. 

Adventurous activities on Monday 19th July for Y6 as they visit Laches Wood for the day 
Tuesday 20th July:  Term ends for children  
Monday 6 th September:  Term begins for children in their new classes.  New Reception and new Nursery               

children will begin a two-week induction plan.  

It is often assumed that schools begin to slow down in the last half term as they get ready for the summer break, 
but in reality it is probably the busiest time in school as there is always so much to do as we get ready to end the 
year and prepare for the next year.  

Later in the newsletter, I have included who will be your childõs class teacher from September.  We will be                            
undertaking transition week from Monday 28th June.  Normally our children would move up into their new learning 
room for the mornings during the week, but this year the teachers will move to your childõs learning room for   
transition.   

We find that transition makes a significant difference to how your child settles into 
their next class.  This week enables children and new teachers to get to know each 
other and helps reassure children because they know what to expect in September.   

Finally, donõt forget Fatherõs Day is on the horizon.                                                      
The Y6 Prom committee continues to be busy 
raising funds, they will be running a raffle of 
chocolate hampers that could be a wonderful 
present for dads.  Raffle tickets will be on sale 
for children every day next week and we shall 
draw the lucky winners on Friday morning.  

Enjoy what promises to be a glorious weekend. 

Mrs Newton  

Emelia in Y5 has recently                      
undertaken an audition for the 

Denman Musical Theatre                      
Associates and Jodie Steel                  

Associates and was successful. 

What a fantastic achievement!  



Dates for the Diary  

End of year assessments in school        14th to 25th June 

New Reception and new Nursery families can collect their information pack  29th June 

School Uniform shop on the field        Tuesday  29th June 11-12:30 

           Thursday 1st July 2pm onwards 

Transition mornings:  Children working with new teachers    28th June to 2nd July 

Health and Fitness week (Children can wear Sport Clothes all week)  5th July to 9th July 

Y6 Prom             9th July  

Y6 visit to Laches Wood         19th July 

Last day for children          20th July  

School reopens to children          Monday 6th September  

Children in Reception and Nursery will begin a two week induction period from 6.09.21  

New classes for September 

Year New Classes 
  

Old Classes 

Nursery Miss Roberts and Miss Seale   

Reception Mrs Jackson and Mrs Price supported by Mrs Day 
Miss Bushell supported by Mrs Stone 

  

Y1 Miss Pottle 
Miss Smith 
Supported by Miss Coote 

Reception children will be in two 
main groups. but will work 
across the year group to meet 
childrenõs needs. 

Y2 Mrs Purcell and Mrs Corbett  
Miss Birch  
Supported by Miss Townsend 

Teaching 1P 
Teaching 1S 

Y3 Miss Edmunds   
Mrs Rich 
Supported by Mrs Wilkes 

Teaching 2CP 
Teaching 2B 

Y4 Miss Harvey   
Mrs L Newton 
Supported by Mrs Clifft 

Teaching 3E 
Teaching 3R 

Y5 Miss Gregory and Miss Chapman   
Miss Martin 
Supported by Mrs Meredith 

Teaching 4H 
Teaching 4NG 

Y6 Miss Evans   
Mrs Malpass 
Supported by Mrs Steventon 

Teaching 5M 
Teaching 5G 

Ready for the sunshine!  

Please ensure your child has a water bottle in school, a sun hat and puts on 
sun cream before the day begins.  



Scientists in Y2 

Y2 are currently learning about the life 
cycle of a butterfly and are carefully 
studying their very own caterpillars to 
see what happens next...  

Walsall College will be hosting an 
Open Day at all of its campuses 
on Wednesday June 23rd from 
4pm ð 7pm. 

The Open Day is there for anyone who 
might be interested in learning more 
about the opportunities at Walsall    
College and it is free to attend. 

 If youõre a school leaver or an adult 
learner looking to up-skill or learn a 
new hobby, youõre welcome to come 
along and have the chance to chat 
with tutors, take a tour of our facilities 
and even chat with our professional 
career advice and guidance team who 
will discuss all the options available to 
you. 

 All of our Campuses will be open                
including Wisemore, Green Lane,             
Hawbush, Whitehall and our Digital 
Engineering Skills Centre which is home 
to our brand new Light Electric Vehicle 
and Alternative Fuel workshop. 

To ensure this event is COVID secure, 
you must register to attend as walk ins 
will not be permitted. One guest will be 
permitted to attend per student and a 
ticket must be booked for both student 
and guest. You will be able to book a 
time to attend and you will have one 
hour to explore the campus, meet                
tutors and speak to our careers advice 
and guidance team. 

  


